
 
 

 

No. 08/2023 
 

Your reference Your correspondence of Our reference Date 
  GS/rig/mpt 6 February 2023 
 
 
Eligibility checks on candidates for the FIFA Council; elections at the 47th Ordinary UEFA Congress 
on 5 April 2023 in Lisbon (Portugal) 
 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 
Further to our circular letters No. 35/2022 of 10 June 2022 and No. 1/2023 of 6 January 2023, we would 
like to inform you that following the eligibility checks conducted by the FIFA Review Committee, the 
following candidates for the FIFA Council have been declared eligible:  
 
Aleksander Čeferin*    Vice-President 
Sándor Csányi*    Vice-President 
Ari Lahti     Vice-President 
Alison Deborah Moira (Debbie) Hewitt Vice-President 
David Martin*    Vice-President 
Fernando Gomes    Member 
Noël Le Graët*    Member 
Bernd Neuendorf    Member 
 
* standing for re-election 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
U E F A  
 
 
 
 
Theodore Theodoridis 
General Secretary 
 

TO UEFA MEMBER ASSOCIATIONS 
 
For the attention of 
the President and the General Secretary 
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cc 
- UEFA Executive Committee 
- European members of the FIFA Council 
- Honorary members of UEFA 
- FIFA, Zurich 
 


